New Mexico Network for Women in Science and Engineering

Board Meeting, February 10, 2007, NMSU, Las Cruces, NM

Attendees: Tinka Gammel, Elizabeth Kallman, Wendee Brunish, Cheri Burch, Yolanda King, Adrienne Dare and Dana Roberson.

Proxies: Jeanne Banks (Tinka), Janie Johnston (Tinka), Mary Campbell (Tinka), Barbara Torres (Yolanda), Meghan Norvell (Wendee)

Call to Order: Elizabeth Kallman called the meeting to order at 9:32 a.m.

Treasurer’s Report (Yolanda King) – Yolanda has been unable to reach her house in Stanley due to 6 foot snow drifts, so she could not give a full report.  She did report that our bank balance is about $20, 130.72.  She also reported that we just received $2500 from the McCune foundation to support EYH.

Annual Meeting (Cheri Burch) – Cheri reported that the Annual Meeting will be held in Clayton, NM at the Eklund Hotel (http://www.theeklund.com) on October 26-28, 2007.  They have about 24 guest rooms, and a meeting room for about 30 people.  Clayton City Hall has a larger meeting room, if needed.  A technical program chair is needed to send out a call for papers.

Archives (Mary Campbell) – Tinka read a brief report from Mary stating that she has collecting information from the website for a CD.  Mary requests that anyone with information for the archives send it to her at bmcampbell@newmexico.com.

Web Page (Tinka Gammel) – Tinka is working on new web pages for the state site in order to provide a more integrated site to improve chapter coordination.  Meghan Quist is working on new web pages for the Northern Chapter.
Membership (Dana Roberson) – The new membership roster has been sent out.

Fundraising (Dana) –If anyone wants to apply for an EYH expansion grant, the applications are due February 26, 2007.  The grants are for up to $4000 and funds can be used to pay for a part time coordinator and for honoraria for presenters.

Publicity/Outreach (Elizabeth/Tinka) – Elizabeth talked about the NMSU meet and greet following the meeting today (noon to 2 p.m.).  Tinka passed around a mock-up of the ad for New Mexico Kids magazine and for the brown wrapper in the Albuquerque Journal (both advertising EYH).

Science Fair (Mercedes Agogino) – Mercedes is still looking for judges for NMNWSE awards.  Note that you cannot be a both a regular judge and a special awards judge.  We will also be needing judges for the NAISEF science fair in April.

EYH

State (Dana) – Dana has the insurance bill that covers all the EYH conferences.  Yolanda will pay it and get copies to each EYH site.  Tinka noted that we will need to order more bags and career books for next year.

Albuquerque (Yolanda) – Central is doing increased outreach to home school students this year.  They also have a new adult program that concentrates on freshman learning.

Los Alamos (Wendee) – Aviva Sussman has developed a new document on reasons to support EYH, and using that document has already raised $8K of internal LANL monies to support EYH (copies of the document provided to attendees).  This year instead of the EYH tote bags, we plan to provide books bags with the new national logo on them.  The bags will cost $1.99 each; our vendor is Santa Fe Sports and Images.  Our keynote speaker will also give a talk for LANL sponsored by the Women’s Diversity Working Group.

Silver City (Adrienne) – The Silver City EYH will take place 3 weeks from the date of this meeting.  They are expecting about 300 attendees.  The Silver City conference targets 5th through 10th grade girls.  They are testing on-line registration this year with just one school, but plan to expand this next year.  They are planning to send reminder letters to the parents as they did last year to decrease the number of no-shows.
Chapter Reports

Central (Yolanda) – The January 17th networking dinner at Bravo Italiano was a success, with about 15 people in attendance.  They plan to have these meetings regularly (every 3 months or so) with no speaker, just networking opportunities.

Northern (Wendee) – The northern chapter is planning to revise its bylaws to allow electronic voting.  To do this, we must have a meeting in May in accordance with our current bylaws.  Once the new bylaws are adopted, we will hold an election for new officers.  

Old Business – The board voted to approve the NMNWSE award proposed by Nancy Weinbrenner and to call it simply the Impact! Award.  We want to nominate Dr. Donna Serift for the YMCA Women on the Move award.  If we have missed the deadline, we will nominate her for the Governor’s Award for Oustanding New Mexico Women instead.
New Business – We discussed the President’s Volunteer Service Award (http://www.presidentialserviceawards.gov).  We decided not to specifically endorse it, but to let people know that they could sign up for it if they so chose.  We also briefly discussed Volunteer Match.  LANL is promoting Volunteer Match and the Northern Chapter (LAWIS) is already a participating organization (http://www.volunteermatch.lanl.gov).

Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in Socorro in conjunction with the Science Fair on April 14, 2007.

Meeting adjourned at 11:24 p.m. 

